Agenda Item 8

Discussion regarding Agreement with Washington County
Prohibiting the District from Building Dams in Washington County —
This item placed on the agenda at the request of Director Japp.




Agenda Item: 8

April 7, 2009

Papio-Missouri River NRD
8901 South154th Street
Omaha, NE 68138

Honorable Directors,

Between the years of 2001 and 2003 our small Village of Washington had the highest
percentage of population growth reported in Washington County, Our Village witnessed
the addition of several new single family dwellings as well as improvements to existing
homes during that period.

In 2004 when it was announced that two large dams may be built in southern Washington
County by this NRD, which have the potential of taking most if not all of our Village,
there has been no growth and very little renovations. The negative impacts to our
Village, as a result of the proposed dam, have been as follows: 1.) No increase in tax base
due to no growth; 2.) Decreasing valuations; 3.) Inability of homeowners to sell their
property due to lack of marketability.

The Village of Washington is presently trying to create a water system for the residents
by utilizing a rural water system. As such, we are exploring State and Federal funding to
help facilitate the project. However, with the stigma of the dams, it will make it much
tougher to obtain these funds.

Our village is like any other municipality, we would like to be able to grow, offer
increased city services and attract businesses to locate in our area. With the threat of the
dams behind us, we would be able achieve these goals.

Our Village Board would like to encourage this Subcommittee to advance this motion to
be considered by the Board of Directors. Qur Board feels that this agreement will be
beneficial to all the parties involved.

Respectfully,

Kevin Propst
Chairman, Washington Village Board of Trustees







